  SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
The Mayor


Deputy Mayor


All Members of Sandy Town Council

There will be a Meeting of Sandy Town Council on Monday 21st June 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

14th June 2009




      

S M Foster










Town Clerk
AGENDA
1.  Apologies 

2.  To receive statutory declarations of interests from members

(a)
Prejudicial Interests

(b)
Personal Interests 
3.  Oral questions from electors 

(Please would Members raise any questions initially with the office)
4. Sandy Beat Manager to give update on policing in Sandy

5.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
(Any plans received for comment will be on display in the committee room from 7.15 pm onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item)    (see list attached)

6.  Mayoral Communications    (see list attached)
7.  Minutes and Reports 

To approve/adopt the Minutes of:-

+* (a) Meeting of Town Council held on Monday 10th May 2010.
+ (b) Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 17th May 2010.
+* (c) Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 
     24th May 2010.
(d)  Meeting of Audit Committee held on Monday 14th May 2010.
Not yet available (recommendations from the meeting are below) 
(e) Meeting of Planning Parks & Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 14th June 2010.

(Not yet available) 
+ = Previously circulated

* = Exempt or Confidential Information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985.

8.  Reports from Representatives

(a)To receive a verbal report from any Central Bedfordshire Councillors present on any matter relevant to Sandy.

(b)To receive any verbal reports from Council representatives on outside bodies.
9. Parking Enforcement Data for Central Bedfordshire

To receive and consider the Clerk’s Report.  

10. New Electoral Arrangements for Central Bedfordshire
To receive and consider the Clerk’s Report.  

11.  Clerk’s Report
To receive the Clerk’s Report.  (Copy attached)
12.  Oral questions from Electors

On matters raised during this meeting.
*13. Confidential items
(a) Allotment and Cemetery Land

(b) Ice Cream van

(c) CCTV Review
To receive the Clerk’s Report.  (Copy attached)
14.  Press Release








*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and Section (6, 8, 9 & 14) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985.  The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.

Sandy Town Council
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	11/06/10

46/10
	CB/10/01680/ FULL

Mrs T Resinato

10 High Street

Sandy

SG19 1AQ
	Full application for new access stairs and walkway to form new access to flat over shop at 10 High Street, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 3,5 Park Road, 8, 12 High Street , Sandy Barberess, Clean Stream Dry Cleaners High Street, Sandy notified.
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Sandy Town Council

Council Meeting – 21.6.10
6.  Mayoral Communications
13.5.10 Attended Pinders’ Circus and received a donation to the Mayor’s Charity.
16.5.10 Attended the Mayor of Ampthill’s Spring Charity Lunch at The Old Court House, Church Street, Ampthill.

12.6.10
Attended 100th birthday party of Mrs Jessie Lee at Allison House
13.6.10 Attended the Mayor of St Ives’ Civic Service at All Saints; Parish Church, St Ives.

14.6.10 
Opened a photographic exhibition at Sandy library.
17.6.10 Attended the Beeston Domesday Plaque Unveiling at Beeston Green.

Deputy Mayor

12.5.10       Attended the Sandy Scouts Annual General Meeting

                  with Mr D Sutton at The Rufus Centre, Flitwick.

5.6.10 Attended the ABF The Soldiers’ Charity Event at Southill Park.

6.6.10 Accompanied by Mr D Sutton attended the Royal British Legion’s Garden Party at the Queen’s Head Public House, Sandy.

17.6.10 Attended with Mr Sutton the Mayor of Peterborough’s Open Day at the Town Hall, Peterborough.
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7.  Minutes and Reports 

Recommendations:

(c) Meeting of Finance & General Purposes Committee held on Monday 
 24th May 2010.
6. Street light replacement     (F05/10)

Resolved to recommend: (a)That the Clerk be requested to find out if this was possible and if there was no appreciable difference to the cost then:

(b)That if adoptable, 6m columns to be installed at all the indicated locations at a cost of £21,825, or if not 5m columns should be installed at a cost of £20,400.

(c)That the cost should be taken from the Capital account.

(d)That suitable consultation with residents of the areas is to be carried out prior to installing columns as a replacement for lamps on houses.

14.  Minutes of the meeting of the Open Spaces Sub-Committee   (F13/10)

3. Bedford Road 

Resolved to recommend: (a) That the stepping stilts and four boulders are swapped around at a cost in excess of £750 and the Open Spaces sub-committee minutes should be taken to the Finance and General Purposes Committee meeting on the 24th May 2010.

(b) That if the moving of the stepping stilts and four boulders is approved the £200 from Central Bedfordshire Council is put towards the cost.

4. Section 106

Resolved to recommend: (a) That the ball wall at Bedford Road Recreation Ground is increased to a full ball court at a cost of £18,856 and Section 106 monies are used.
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7.  Minutes and Reports (Cont)
Recommendations:

(b) That if the ball wall at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground and the increase from a ball wall to a full ball court at Bedford Road Recreation Ground are both approved by Central Bedfordshire Council and they are subsequently awarded to Proludic, Proludic are requested to move the stepping stilts and boulders free of charge.

(d)  Meeting of Audit Committee held on Monday 14th May 2010. 
7. Statement of Annual Accounts for financial year ended 31.3.2010
 (A06/10)

Resolved to recommend: That the Statement of Annual Accounts 2009/2010 (Copy attached) be approved.

8. Internal Auditor’s reports 2009/2010
(A07/10)

Resolved to recommend: That the Internal Auditor’s report of 7th June 2010 (Copy attached) be received and approved.

10. Annual Return 2009/2010   (A09/10)

Resolved to recommend: That Town Council receive and approve the Annual Return, sections 1 and 2 (Copies attached) and that the Mayor be requested to sign them.

11. Sub-committee spending protocol

(A10/10)

Resolved to recommend: That if sub-committees identify an item of minor expenditure for repairs etc and there is a budget in existence for it that sub-committee should approve the expenditure itself.  Items that are over budget, or outside any budgeted expenditure could then be treated as recommendations for expenditure.

12. Investments 



(A11/10)

Resolved to recommend: That Town Council transfer £200,000 from the Investment Fund to the Santander Reward Saver Instant Access Account.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council Meeting – 21.06.10

9. Parking Enforcement Data for Central Bedfordshire

Central Bedfordshire Council have issued the figures for parking enforcement in Towns and Parishes between April 2009 and April 2010 (inclusive).  The following figures are for the Towns in Central Bedfordshire.
	Town
	Valid tickets issued
	Civil Enforcement Officer Hours

	Sandy
	96
	258.34

	Ampthill
	142
	461.94

	Biggleswade
	223
	713.10

	Flitwick
	428
	875.64

	Potton
	61
	132.19

	Shefford
	42
	152.65

	Stotfold
	1
	54.00

	Dunstable
	6,131
	7,029

	Houghton Regis
	119
	242.77

	Leighton Buzzard
	3,215
	3,901.08

	Linslade
	580
	928.61


A number of observations can be made.  It appears that the towns in the old South Bedfordshire area have had much more generous provision and this holds true for the villages, with Toddington, for example, having more than 209 hours of enforcement.

Even within the old Mid Beds area there are a number of anomalies.  Ampthill has almost double the enforcement hours allocated to Sandy although it is a much smaller town and has no railway station. It appears that the number of hours of enforcement is determined by the amount of on and off street parking restrictions there are – Dunstable and Leighton Buzzard both have CBC operated car parks.
(Members are requested to decide if they would like to take any action in this matter and if so what)
10. New Electoral Arrangements for Central Bedfordshire
The Boundary Commission have issued the draft recommendations for the electoral arrangements for Central Bedfordshire Council.  It has asked for comments on these by 12th July.  The full document can be found at www.lgbce.org.uk but the pages relevant to Sandy are attached.
Members will see that the Commission considers the proposal put forward by the Town Council that Sandy should include Beeston, Fallowfield and 

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Council Meeting – 21.06.10

10. New Electoral Arrangements for Central Bedfordshire  (Cont)
Blunham and become a three member ward is the best option.  It considers Blunham to have sufficiently close ties to Sandy through Doctor’s surgeries and dentists (it does not mention schooling but this should perhaps be pointed out) to warrant this division.  Blunham did not want this proposed division.  Northill would become a one member ward.

Blunham Parish Council expressed concerns that their issues would be ignored when set against those of Sandy, but there is no evidence to suggest this would happen, they will not come under the jurisdiction of the Town Council.

(Members are requested to comment on the proposal).
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11. Clerk’s Report
11.1.  Devolved Authority to Committees
As is well known, the Town Council is looking for land to purchase for allotments.  This means that in some cases there will be a necessity to move quite quickly, which would not fit in with the present cycle of meetings.  Members may therefore think it wise to devolve authority for decision making and expenditure authorisation in this case to the Finance and General Purposes Committee and Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee.  The exception to this is for the authorisation of a loan which, by law, has to be authorised by a Town Council Meeting.  In that case a Special Meeting would have to be called.
(Members are asked to decide if they would like to devolve this authority to the Committees above)

11.2 Sunderland Road Parking
A number of residents have contacted the Council to complain about parking along Sunderland Road, especially at junctions.  PC Prutton has contacted a business, on a number of occasions, whose employees park on the road asking them to request that their employees do not park in close proximity to the junctions.
He has also asked the police traffic management department to contact Highways Department about this and they are supposed to be conducting a site visit to assess the problem.

(Members are requested to consider whether they would like to take any action on this matter).
11.3. Bowls Club

(a) The Clerk recently received a letter asking for an order for new tines for the spiker to be purchased.  In the past this expenditure has been requested by the Bowls Club as part of the estimates process and they were written to last Autumn to ask if they had any items to be put forward for consideration.

The Clerk wrote to the Club saying that she could not authorise this expenditure from the maintenance budget but said that the order could be placed from the consumables budget if it were urgent or taken to Council for consideration if it were not.  The Bowls Club is disputing this and says that the tines should be purchased from the maintenance budget but the Clerk has said that she cannot change Council’s previous procedures without authorisation.  The requested sum is £225 which could be provided 
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11. Clerk’s Report (Cont)

from the maintenance budget but Members need to bear in mind that this may then set a precedent for other requests which normally would have been special items of expenditure for consideration at the estimates meetings. 

(b) Members may recall that they instructed the Deputy Clerk to obtain an estimate for the treatment of the fence around the Bowl’s Club.  This was done and as it was for a substantial amount (over £2,000) the Bowl’s Club were informed of this.  A meeting was arranged at the Club where some
Members disputed the liabilities of the Club.  They said that the replacement fencing around the corner where the new ramp was constructed was not their responsibility and also the new fencing on the Pavilion side was not because the old fence inside it had been left in situ. Otherwise they were happy to paint the remaining portions of fence.  The lease states “The Tenant shall properly treat the fence enclosing the Bowling Green as often as necessary but no less than once during each year.”  The Club have been reminded of this.
(Members are requested to decide (a) if they would like to place the order and if so which budget to take the money from and (b) what further action is to be taken in respect of the fence).
11.4. Cycle scheme at junction of King’s Road/Swansholme Gardens
Members may be aware that, as part of the safer routes to schools initiative, the end of King’s Road has been altered to allow for easier cycle access.  Unfortunately, nearby residents felt the scheme was dangerous and caused them nuisance, they were supported by Town Council and the police also thought that the scheme was ill conceived.
As the result of a meeting between the residents, Central Bedfordshire Council Officers and Members, Town Council Members and Highways Officers, two new schemes have been submitted for consideration. Residents are in favour of option B (Copies of plans attached).
 (Members are requested to give their opinion on the new schemes).
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